ORMOND BEACH AVIATION ADVISORY BOARD REGULAR MEETING

July 30, 2018 7:00 p.m.

City Hall Training Room 22 South Beach Street Ormond Beach, Florida

I. Roll Call

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. Sam Hamilton, Bruce Manne, William Masters, Skeeter Surguine and Joe Wisniewski were present. Staff members present were Public Works Director Gabe Menendez, Airport Manager Steven Lichliter and Recording Secretary Terri Hamsher.

II. Approval of Minutes

Dr. Manne moved, and Mr. Surguine seconded, approval of the April 16, 2018, minutes. The motion passed unanimously.

III. Noise Abatement

Mr. Lichliter introduced Mr. Menendez and shared with the board that he now reported to Mr. Menendez. He explained that when Mr. Mannarino, Economic Development Director, retired a decision was made that the airport would be part of the Public Works Department. He stated that this made sense as he is in contact with Public Works staff pretty regularly regarding various projects at the airport. Mr. Lichliter then discussed noise abatement.

Mr. Lichliter indicated there were not many inquiries regarding noise. He mentioned that several weeks ago he received some calls when Mosquito Control was flying. He shared that he received a call earlier in the day from a citizen in Tomoka Oaks asking about the planes flying over the subdivision; the tower had been directing traffic southbound due to the weather. He has received some questions from citizens about the construction at the Daytona airport and the pattern that the planes were flying, but there were no complaints.

There was a brief discussion on noise abatement procedures.

IV. Projects Updates

Mr. Lichliter provided updates on the following projects: wildlife hazard assessment; environmental assessment for the runway extension; Taxiway G; the access road for the southwest quad; control tower parking lot; cell tower; directory signage; heliport improvements; Runway 8 rehabilitation; extension of Runway 8 and Taxiway A; runway approach clearing; and the wildlife mitigation and security improvements.

Mr. Lichliter displayed various maps while providing the projects updates; the board asked various questions regarding the projects and businesses at the airport.

V. Audience Remarks

There were no audience remarks.

VI. Member Comments

There were no member comments.

VII. Meeting Adjournment

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 7:47 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted:	Attest:
Terri Hamsher Recording Secretary	Joe Wisniewski, Chairman